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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 

IN THE MATTER OF THE PROPOSED READOPTION OF N.J.A.C. 14:17,  
RULES OF PRACTICE AND PROCEDURE OF THE OFFICE OF CABLE TELEVISION 

Docket No.  CX23100741 
 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that pursuant to N.J.S.A. 48:5A-10 of the “Cable Television Act,” the New Jersey Board 
of Public Utilities (“NJBPU” or “Board”) offers this Notice to provide the public and interested parties the details of a 
virtual Public Hearing to be held on April 23, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. in the above-referenced docket. 

Following a stakeholder meeting and the receipt of comments from an interested party on February 14, 2024, the 
Board approved the proposed readoption with amendments of the Board’s rules governing cable television 
providers at N.J.A.C. 14:17 et seq. The readoption proposal was published in the April 1, 2024 issue of the New 
Jersey Register, and is also available on the Board’s website at www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/rules. The proposal also 
may be accessed within Docket No. CX23100741 on NJBPU’s Public Document Search.   

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that as authorized by N.J.S.A. 10:4-9.3, a virtual public hearing has been 
scheduled on the following date and time as noted below so that Members of the public may present their views on 
the proceeding at the virtual public hearing as noted below: 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Representatives from Board Staff will participate in the public hearing.  Members of the public are invited to 
participate by using the link or dial-in information set forth above and may express their views on the proceeding.  
In order to encourage full participation in this opportunity for public comment, please submit any requests for needed 
accommodations, such as interpreters and/or listening assistance, 48 hours prior to the above hearings to the Board 
Secretary at board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov.  

The deadline for comments on this matter is 5:00 p.m. ET on Friday, May 31, 2024. While all comments will 
be given equal consideration and will be made part of the final record of this proceeding, the preferred method of 
transmittal is via the Board’s Public Document Search tool, by searching for the specific docket listed above and 
post by utilizing the “Post Comments” button. Emailed comments may also be filed with the Secretary of the Board 
in PDF or Word format.  

VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING 

DATE: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 

TIME: 10:00 a.m. 

LOCATION: Zoom Virtual Webinar 

Join:  https://us06web.zoom.us/j/88933517627 

Dial-In Number:  +1 646 558 8656  

Webinar ID:  889 3351 7627 
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Written comments may be submitted to:  

Sherri L. Golden, RMC 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor 
Post Office Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
Phone: 609-292-1599 
Attn: Docket No. CX23100741 

 
All comments are considered “public documents” for purposes of the State’s Open Public Records Act. Commenters 
may identify information that they seek to keep confidential by submitting it in accordance with the confidentiality 
procedures set forth in N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.3. 
 
 

                                                                              Sherri L. Golden 
____________________ 

      Sherri L. Golden 
 
Dated: April 1, 2024    


